Dear Dennis Heitmann  NDEQ

CC:  Will Meyers   NDEQ

DRAFT
The Nebraska Stormwater Cooperative

Request for Permit modification of NPDES General Permit NER300000 - Wet Weather Monitoring Requirement
The members of the Nebraska Stormwater Cooperative have been working to meet the requirements of their NPDES General Permit NER300000 to release Stormwater to the waters of the State of Nebraska.  There are 6 Minimum Control Measures required for Phase II Cities.  Wet Weather Monitoring that is not a requirement for Phase II Cities was added by NDEQ to the General Permit and because of that addition it was also added to the Cooperative’s MS4 Wide Stormwater Management Plan.  It became MCM 7: Stormwater Monitoring.  This MCM includes the following BMP’s:  BMP 1:  Develop Standard Operating Procedures for conducting a baseline wet weather monitoring program.  BMP 2:  BMP Assessment Monitoring.

During the process of the development of the standard operating procedures for the Wet Weather Monitoring Program under MCM 7:  BMP 1:  it has become evident that to sample and test in accordance with the requirements of our permit it would place a large financial burden on our Cities.  The price of the required sampling equipment alone costs more than many of our Cities receive in grant funding. Developing this extensive sampling and testing program without the benefit of specific objectives and means to achieve those objective is not good science.  The requirements of the program are not only financially non-feasible but physically impossible in some cases, do to availability and travel time to the laboratories.  The costs of sampling and testing and the physical requirements and hold times along with sampling intervals make this program a very expensive.  The expense of this program will in our opinion create an undue hardship on our member Cities. 
The Nebraska Stormwater Cooperative and its members request that the NPDES General Permit be modified excluding the Wet weather monitoring requirement.  There are many ways that we can show improvements to the water quality in our Stormwater releases and new ways are being developed all the time.  For example:  Identifying specific problems and discharges by operating our Illicit Discharge Detection and Elimination program properly then following up on the elimination of that illicit discharge is one effective way to monitor.  Sampling and testing should be used only when there are well defined objectives are in place and the test results can be proven to be reliable. To put it simply this program is a budget buster  the price of the required sampling equipment alone costs more than many of our Cities receive in grant funding.
Your attention to this matter is imperative for the continued successful development and implementation of the programs required by our NPDES General Permit.
Sincerely 

Members of the Nebraska Stormwater Cooperative       

